

August 24, 2021

VIA E-MAIL Ref: 262362

His Worship Mayor Mike Hurley City of Burnaby E-mail: mayor@burnaby.ca

Dear Mayor Hurley:

Thank you for your letter of July 29, 2021, in which you provided a copy of the City of Burnaby's Child Care Action Plan.

I would like to acknowledge the hard work of the City of Burnaby in developing and adopting this Child Care Action Plan, and your continued commitment to address the child care needs of families in our community. I appreciate you taking the time to share the Child Care Action Plan with me. I look forward to our continued partnership to bring more inclusive, affordable, and high-quality early learning and care opportunities for Burnaby families.

I hope you have had a good summer and I look forward to future child care news from the city of Burnaby.

Thank you again for writing.

Sincerely,

Katrina Chen

MLA, Burnaby-Lougheed

Minister of State for Child Care